CASE 3401: Application of JERALD M.
! SCHUMAN, SAUL A. YAGER & KERMIT OII
C. . CO. for a non-standard drlg. unit.
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BEFORE THE OQOIL CONSRRVATION COMMIS3ION
OF THE STATE OF MEW MEXICO

THE

E‘

MATTER OF THE HEARING

BY TER OIL (CMSERVATION

ZOM OF MEW 'P"."iCO FOR :
PURPOSE OF CONBIDRUSI: @

CASE ¥Wo. 3401 §
Ouder No. R-3074 |
i

'APPLICATION OF JERALD M. SCEUNAN,
'BAUL A. YAGER AKD XERMIT OIL COMPANY

’ This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 18, 1966,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, befere the Uil Conservation Commission

of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the “Commission.”

h NOW, on this__2nd __day of June, 1966, the Commission, z
‘quom being present. having considered the recoxd, anéd being
fully advised i{n the prewmises,

EINDS s

_ {1 That due public notice having been given as reqnired by
t law, the Commission haz 3urisdicticn of this cause and the subject |
matter thereof. :

1 {2) That the applicants have requested that their applica-
I ‘tion be withdrawn.

{3) That Case No. 3401 should be dismissed.

AT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Case No., 3401 i: hereby dismissed.
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| CASE No. 3401
' Order Bo. R-1074

DCKE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on th:s day aué year hereinabove
i designated.

STATE OF MEMW MEXICO |
JI. CONSERVATION COMMISSION :

g

M. CANPBEIL] Chairman \
Y e /Zfl?& ’77
Y AN

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Fecretary
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Law Orrices

GEORGE H. HUNKER, JR. e
418 HINKLE BUILDING 5
ROSWELL,New MEXICD 305 622-3403 -
DoN M, FEDRIC Past Orrice Box 2080 .-
o

June 1, 1966 s

New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

Re: NMOCC Case{%oﬂand 3402
Red Hills A

Gentlemen:

With full authority, consent and agreement, we are writing this
letter in behalf of our clieris, Jerald M. Schuman, Saul A. Yager and
Fermit 0il Company.

The parties we represent have heretofore filed with the Commission
three applications for non-standard drilling and spacing units, embracing
lands in Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 33 East, and encompassing
Pennsylvanian and Wolfcamp formations. The Pennsylvanian non-standard
case was given number 3401 and the two applications involving the pro-
posed Wolfcamp units were consolidaied uuder case numbcr 3402, For the
purposes of the hearing, these wo cases were consolidated and heard on
May 19, 1966. The testimony taken by the Cormission on May 18, 1966 in
connection with Union 0il Company of California's application for special
field rules and for 640 acre spacing of the Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas Pool
(Case No. 3158) involving (with other lands) the lands in cases 3401 and
3402 was made a part of the record in the latter cases.

Our clients now desire to formally withdraw their opposition to
Union's application for special field rules and for 640 acre Wolfcamp gas
well spacing in the R2d Hills-Wolfcamp Gas Pool, and such opposition is
hereby withdrawn.

Measures have been taken by Union of California to orotect the
correlative rights of the mineral owners in Section 5, Township 26 South,
Range 33 East, and as a result thereof, our clients have asked that the
applications 3401 and 3402, filed by them, be withdrawn and that the
cases be dismissed and closed.

Respectfully s

Gecrge H. Hunker, Jr.
GHH: cd
cc: Mr. Jerald M., Schuman ¥
Mr. Saul A. Yager
Kermit 0il Company
Mr. S. B. Christy, IV
All interested parties named in applications
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GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBEL L
CHAIRMAN

State f Netn Mexico
®il QInnseruatinn Qommission

AT ST
\\ﬁij Ur(v’

O ? i -
LAND COMMISSEONER M

s o K STATE GEOLOGIST
GUYTON B. HAvs RTINS
MEMBER ’

Al L. PORTER, JR,
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

RELTE
7 .
'lh ol

P. 0. BOXx 2088

SANTA Fg
June 2, 1966
Mr. George Hunker 2401 &
Attornsy at raw Re: Case No._ 3402

Post Office pox 2086

Order No._ R-3074 & R~-307s
Roswell, xey Mexico

Applicant:
Jerald u. Schuman, saul A. Yager
and Kermit 0j} Company

Dear Sirs

A, I, PORTER, Jdr,
Secretary—Director

ALP/ir

Carbon COPYy of order alsco sent to:

Hobbs occ x
Artesia ace
Aztec occ

Other All personal appearances entered in thean cascs,
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CONTINENTAL O1L COMPANY &

P, O. BOX 460
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT
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1001 NORTH TURNER

HoBBS DISTRICT May 20, 1966 N4 s : TELEPHONE: EX 3-4141
L. P. THOMPSON Vo
DisrercT MANAGER A T
G. C. JAMIESON N\

ASmISTANT IIsTHIOT MANAGER

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention of Mr, A, L., Porter, Jr,, Secretary-Director
Re: Cases Nos. 3401 and 3402
Gentlemen:

In the hearing held May 19, 1966, on the captioned
cases, permission was granted for Continental 0il Company to
file a statement of posltion in opposition to the applications.
Continental 0il Company is a working interest owner in the
Red Hills Unit, and therefore, is vitally interested in these
two cases as well as Case No. 3158 heard just prior to the cap-
tioned cases,

All of the testimony presented in regard to these
matters May 18 and 19 made one fact very apparent. The appli.
cations n Casco No. 3401 and 3402 will create a situation
which would require the drilling of at least four wells in
Section 5, T26S, R33E, when only one well is necessary to drain
the sectlon, Union 0il Company'!s presentation in Case 2158
clearly shows that one well in the Weolfcamp will drain at least
640 acres., Mr. Keplinger, under cross-examination, testified
that, on the assumption that the Pennsylvanian is comparable to
the Wolfcamp, a well located in the NE/4 MW/4, Section 5, would
drain the SE/4 SE/4 of Section 5, a distance of some 4700',

There 1s in fact no testimony in this record which would indicate
that a well will not drain 640 acres, Clearly, then, the develop-
ment of this reservoir under state-wide 160-acre spacing rules,
and the wells proposed by the applicant will create economic
waste,

P11 ONEERI!I NG I N P ETROLEUM PROCKES S S I N CE i 8 7 5



New Mexico 011l Conservation Commission
Page 2

These cases appear to be based entirely upon the
protection of correlative rights. Continental 0il Company
does not believe that the Commisslion 1s under any obligation
to protect correlative rights in a manner which results in
causing waste, Continental also believes that there are
other means of protecting correlative rights than those which
applicants are proposing. First, they have the opportunity,
but not the obligation, to commit their tract to the Red Hills
Unit., Secondly, they can enter into a pooling agreement with
the other working interest owners in Section 5 for the drill-
ing of a well 1n conformance with the rules proposed by Union
01l Company in Case 3158, or other rules the Commission may
establish,

In regard to the "practical problems! involved in
a dual completion, 1t is desirable that the working interest
ownership in the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanlan formations be i-
dentical, Continental Cil Company would urge that if the par-
tles are vurable to agree on a pooling arrangement for all in-
terests in Section 5, that conslideration be given to establish-
ing temporary 640-acre spacing units in the Pennsylvanian form-
ation in conjunction with the 640-acre spacing which we hope
the Commicsion will establishn forr vthe wWollcamp.

In summary, Continentali il Company recognizes that
there is no provision for compulsory unitization in New Mexico.
The 011 C ommission, however, does have the responsibility of
establishing uniform proration unit and well spacing rules for
the orderly dcovelopment of oll and gas reservoirs in the state.
The Commisslon also has authority to force-pool interests with-
in proratlion units so established. Continental 0il Company
recommends that the Commission exercise this authority in the
interest of protecting correlative rights and the prevention of
waste. We strongly recommend that 640-acre spacing be establish-
ed for the Wolfcamp formation and that the anplications in Cascs
Nos. 3401 and 3402 be denied.

Yours very truly,

/ R = » ’/,
S0 o ;4('"71 an) Cpemn ¢

VICTOR T. LYON

VTL-J3

Coples to: Mr., Don R. Pray
% George Hunker
Roswell, New Mexico

Union 0il Company of California
Attn: Mr. R. S. Cooke

Union Oil Bulilding

Midland, Texas

RGP JWK
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March 24, 1966

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Directov

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
2. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Red Hills
Dear Mr. Porter:
I hand you herewith in triplicate, three (3) Applications
for non-standard units in the Red Hills Pool made by Jerald M.

Schuman, Saul A. Yager and Xermit 0il Company.

{ We are asking that this matter be heurd Lefore an Examiner.

Very truly yours,

> i
Nt Yoy Ko
g - YN S A~ —
/ AN
3 George H. Hunker, Jr. )
GHE: cd
Encl.

cc: ¥r Jerald M. Schuman
cc: Mr. Saul A. Yager

L cc: Kermit 0i1 Company

0CKET MAILED

oS 7

Date e
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF JERALD M. SCHUMAN, )

SAUL A. YAGER and KERMIT OIL. ) j (/ O /
COMPANY FOR APPROVAL OF A NON- ) Case No.

STANDARD DRILLING TRACT IN THE )

PENNSYLVANIAN. GAS POOL, LEA COUNTY,)

NEW MEXICO. o )

APPLICATION

Come now Jerald M. SChumah, Saul A. Yager and Kermit 0il Company,
hereinafter referred to as applicant, and applies to the 01l Conservation
Commisgsior. of New Mexico for appfoval of a designated non-standard drilling
tract, consisting of 280 acres as an exception to the provisions of -

Rule 104 C II (a) and in support thereof would show:
I.

That Jerald M. Schuman and Saul A. Yager are owners of mineral interests
aﬁd Kermit Oil Company is the Lessee of Schuman and Yager under the Nj3N%,
SEXNE%, ESEL of Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M.,

Le; CSunty, ﬁew Mexico.
II.

That on the 7th day of December, 1964, by virtue of Order No. R-2827
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission established the Red Hiliis Pennsyi-

Qanian Gas Pool covering all of Sections 31, 32 and 33, Township 25 South,
Range 33 East, and all of Sections 4, 5 and 6, Township 26 South, Range 33
East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico. \

I1I1.

Applicant proposes to drill a development well to the Pennsylvanian

A ———— o,
e b amat

Formation at a location in compliance with Rule 104 C II (1), to-wit: 660 feet

from the Nurth ling, and 1,980 fest from the West line of Section 5, Town-

ship 26 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., and to dedicate the N3N%, SEYNEL,

s h e s

EXSEY qf said Seztion 5, as described in paragraph I above, which unit would
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be a 280 acre non-standard unit.
IV.

Attached to this application is a plat showing to the best of the
applicant's information and'belief, the ownership of acreage in the vicinit}
of applicant's proposed unit.

V.

That the creation of the above described non-standard unit Goes not
require a well location exception and does not gran; applicant a structural
advantage, nor will it adversely'affect the correlative rights of any
operator or owner in the Penmnsylvanian common source of supply. Further, the
creation of such a unit necessitates that the Commission approve the
crossing of a quarter section iine within a governmental section by permitting
the joinder of the W5N%, SEXNE% of Section 5 with the contiguous 80 acres
lying in the E%SE% of Section 5, so as to form the requested non-standard unit.

» vI.

That no operator will be deprived of the opportunity to drill a well
on its'property as a result of the granting of this application. That the
granting of this application will conform the drilling and‘spacing unit

B o O R, I
TRLEl WAL LIE UWUCEL DALY U

50 a5 to make it coinr
proposed unit and will promote development, prevent waste and will protect
the correlative rights of all owners in the Pennsylvanian common source of
supply.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this application be set for hearing
before the Commission's duly appointed examiner and that after notice and
hearing as required by law, the Commission enter its order approving the
non~standard unit prayed for.

L & £, 1
J. l.

W%%/ \q )

//George B. Hunker, Jr.
P. 0. Box 2086
Roswell, New Mexico

Attorney for Applicant
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3 § It 1s hereby certified that a ~opy of the foregoing Application |
o has been mailed by certified mail to the following named at the addresses
shown:
Name . Address
. Union 011 Company of California Union Building
‘ ' 619 West Texas Street
! Midland, Texas
& Texaco inc.~«' R P. 0. Box 3109
i Midland, Texas
i Pan American Petroleum Corporation / P. 0. Box 1410
| Fort Worth, Texas
!
] Continental 0il Company / P. 0. Box 431
; ' Midland, Texas
Humble 0i1 & Refining Company / - P. 0. Box 3116
ai . ) Midland, Texas
z\ ) ) ) .
4 g H. W. Jennings, Inc. / ) ' 1117 Fort Worth National Bank Bldg.
3 ) _ Fort Worth. Texae
{ . ) )
3 Y S S. B. Chriasty, IV Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy
' P. 0. Box 10
B¢ Roswell, New Mexico
Attorneys fo. Union 0il Company
of California - Unit Operator,
Red Hillg Unit '
i’ ) »
4 Guyton B. Hays P. O. Box 1148
g - Commissioner of Public Lands : Santa Fe, New Mexico
: John A. Anderscn, Supervisor P. O. Drawer 1857 .
! ; United States Geolpgical Survey . Roswell, New Mexico
- -

Roswell, New Mexico
‘March 24, 1966

Zwﬁe
George H. Hunker, Jr.
P. 0. Box 2086

418 Hinkle Building
Roswell;” New Mexico

e

Attorney for Applicant

: DOCKET MAILED
Date _:j/_ji ¢
o ( ,,/<', :_3 ;l (;/ / -
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SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
RED HILLS-WOLFCAMP GAS POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed in the Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas
Pool or in the Wolfcamp formation within one mile
of the Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas Pool, and not nearer
to or within the limits of another designated
Wolfcamp nool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated,
and produced in accordarce with these Speclal Rules
and Regulatioms.

RULE 2. Each well completed in the Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas
Pool shall be located on a standard unit containing
640 acres, more or less, consisting of a single
governmental section.

RULE 3. Each well completed in the Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas
- Pool shall be located no nearer than 1550 feet to
the outer boundary of the section and no nearer
than 330 feet to any governmental quarter-quarter
section line.

i ~ RULE 4. Any well presently drilling, being completed or
: now completed in the Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas Pool
4 is granted an exception to the well location
requirements of Rule 3.

] . RULE 5. Any well completed in the Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas
] : ) Pool and located in Section 5, Township 26- South,

' Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., shall be located, as an 3
exception to Rule 3, not closer than 660 feet to any
, outer boundary of said Section 5 nor closer than
1 330 feet to any quarter-quarter section or subdivision
inner boundary mnor closer than 1320 feet to the
nearest well driliing to or capable of produc1ng
from the Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas Pool.

B i SRR
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dearniey-meier reporting service inc.

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 $1MMS BLDG. ® P. O. BOX 1092 ¢ PHONE 243.4491 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NBW MEXICO

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

May 18, 1966

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Jerald M. Schuman, Saul A.
Yager and Kermit 0il Company for a non-standa
drilling unit, Lza County, New Mexico.

o)

Case No. I ||!

Application of Jerald M. Schuman, Saul A.
Yager and Kermit 0il Company for two non-
standard drilling units, Lea County, New
Mexico.

VVVVVVVVVV\A/VVVV

---—---------—-----—--——--—-

BEFORE:

Guyton B. Hays, Land Commissioner
A. L. "Pete" Porter, Secretary-Director

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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1120 SIMMS BLOGC. ® P.O. BOX 1092 @ PRONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK [AST ® PHONE 236-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 2

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
Mr. Hunker, do you want to wait for Mr. Pray?

MR. HUNKER: 1If it please the Commission, yes, sir.
As a matter of fact, our first witness is Mr. Stapler and
he's on long distance telephone at this time.

MR. PORTER: We'll wait,

{Whereupon, a recess was taken.)
MR. PRAY:. Mr. Porter, I believe there's going to
be just a slight delay. If we could have five or ten
;@utes more, there's still some discussions.
MR. PORTER: Sure.
{Whereupon, a recess was taken.)
MR. PRAY: Mr. Hays, we're row ready, I believe.
MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order please.
This morning we have two cases on the docket, Cases 3401 and
3402. Mr. Pray, have you decided whether jyou will move to
consolidate the two cases?
MR. PRAY: Yes, we will move to consolidate the
two cases.
MR. PORTER: Ts there any objection to the
consolidation of the cases for the purpose of the hearing?

MR, HINKLE: No objection.

ot

TS oY ATYMYY - 3
MK, PUI\LL‘:R- TLLC cases wi

1 be consolidated.

MR. PRAY: For the purpnse of the record, Donald
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E. Pray and George H. Hunker, Jr., appearing for the applicantL.

I would like to have the record note the presence of Mr.
Howell Rucker, Midland, Texas, attorney for Kermit.
MR. CHRISTY: Clarence Hinkle and Sim Christy of

Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy, Ro- ‘ell, for Union 0Oil Company of

California, and an associate Mr. Robert Humphrey, an attorney
of Union, headquartered in Midland.
MR. PORTER: Thank you very much. Mr. Pray.

MR. PRAY: By way of introduction I would like to

explain that the purpose of our applications here today is to

create under the present and existing spacing rules for the

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations, 160 for the Wolfcamp

&

and 320 for the Pennsylvanian, non-standard units wiiich we

-

§
dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 2556.1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

SPECIALIZING IN:

have applied for as follows: North half of the North half
of Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 33 East; to be a
non-standcrd unit, 160 acres of the Wolfcamp formation;
the second non-standard unit of the Wolfcamp formation to be
composed of the Southeast of the Northeast of the same Section
5 and the East half Southeast of the same Section 5.

The Pennsylvanian non-standard unit will be
composed of 280 acres and would include the North half
North half of Section 5, and the Southeast Northeast, and

the East half Southeast of Section 5.

MR. PORTER: Mi. Pray, where do you propose to




PAGE 4

locate the wells in the various units?
MR. PRAY: The well for the Wolfcamp and

Pennsylvanian as specified in the application, will be located

in the Northeast Northwest of Section 5, which under the

general rules providing for spacing would be an acceptable
location. It would be more than 1320 feet from any existing
wells and would be at least 660 feet from the side boundaries
of the unit.

oy

The second well for the Wolfcamp would be ip the

® PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Southeast Northeast, whichAaqain would be more than 1320
feet from any existing wells. So these would be permitted

wells even withont these applications. We're not asking

[t
t

for a well location.

SPECIALIZING 1v: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, TAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMES BLDG. @ P.O, 8OX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6691 o ALBUQUERGUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FINST NATIOHAL BANK EAST

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

MR. HINKLE: Was that Southeast Northeast?

MR. PRAY: Northeast Southeast.

- MR. PORTER: Of the second wolfcamp well?

MR. PRAY: Yes.

MR. PORTER: Then you propose t¢ dual the well?
f - A » MR. PRAY: One in the Northeast of the Northwest
would be a dual Wolfcamp Pennsylvanian. I would like to
call my first witness, Mr. Bill Stapler.

(Withesses sworn.)

* k& % =%

BILL STAPLER, a witness, having been first duly
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locate the wells in the various units?
MR. PRAY: The well for the Wolfcamp and

Pennsylvanian as specified in the application, will be located

in the Northeast Northwest of Section 5, which under the

I,

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, SYATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DALY COPY, CON/ENTIONS

general rules providing for spacing would be an acceptable
location. It would be more than 1320 feet from any existing
wells and would be at least 660 teet from the side boundaries
of the unit.

The second well for the Wolfcamp would be in the
Southeast Northeast, which again would be more than 1320
feet from any existing wells. So these would be pe?mitfed
wells even without these applications. We're not asking

for a well location.

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® PO, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243-6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIOMAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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MR. HINKLE: Was that Southeast Northeast?

MR. PRAY: Northeast Southeast.

MR. PORTER: Of the second Wolfcamp well?

MR. PRAY: Yes,

MR. PORTER: Then you propose tc dual the well?

MR. PRAY: One in the Northeast of the Northwest
would be a dual Wolfcamp Pennsylvanian. I would like to
call my first witness, Mr. Bill Stapler.

(Witnesses sworn.)

* & % =%

BILL STAPILER, a witness, having been first duly
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1120 SIMMS BLOG, © P.O, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST & PHONE 256-12904 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE

sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PRAY:

Q Mr. Stapler, will you give your name and your
occupation?

A Bill Stapler, Vice President and General Manager of
the Kermit Cil Company.

Q Do you have among your other duties, the
recommendations for development of properties and valuation

of properties?

A That's part of my job, vec.

(4] Have you also had experience in estimating well
cost?

A Yes, I have.

Q What is that experience?

A I worked for Sharp Drilling Company for 6 years and
estimated drilling costs and figured bids, primarily.

0 You are familiar with establishing well cost?

A Yes.

Q Mr. Stapler, you were present for the hearing in

the application, 3158, yesterday, and are you familiar with

all the testimony which was given at that time?

-
n es.

o] Have an opportunity to view all the
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6
data which you have from the Red Hills Number 1?
A Yes.
0 Have you reached a conclusion based on this data as

to whether or not you want fo drill the wells which are
proposedin this application?

A Yes, we Jesire to drill the wells as proposed 'in
the application.

o) Why have youn caused these three applications for
non-standard units to be filed?

A Because of the previous controversy and conflicts
in this area I wanted to lay before the Commission our
position in Section 5 as to the minerai interesi we had
under lease and our ultimate plans for development of this
mineral interest.

Q Would there also be, by the issuance of these
non-standard units, would you also avoid possible problems
in the allocation of cost because of the varving ownerships
in the two formations?

-\ If we get approval of our non-standard units we
will avoid arbitrarily allocating costs between different
ownerships for different units.

Q What, approximately, is the difference in
ownership if the‘non—standard units were not developed; can

give us an idea of what would be the result of standard
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units in the North half of Section 5?

A A standard unit in the North half of Section 5 would
be the Northeast Quarter or the Northwest Quarter. In the
Northwest Quarter we have approximately 1/2 the mineral
interest under lease; in the Northeast Quarter we have
approximately 3/4. If we were to drill a well in either of
these guarters as a_standard Wolfcamp well and dually completed
also in the Pennsylvanian on a 320 acre pattern, which has
been set for thig area, we would have diversity oi ownership
in a 320 acre completion.

Q Would there be difficulty in allocating the cost
of driiling a well since there iu¢ this varying cw.ership?

A It is my opinion it would be extremely difficult
to divide the cost of completion drilling, possible risk
of any workovers or treating, and the liability.

0 What are these Wolfcamp units which we have asked

)

or, beiny the 120 acre Wolfcamp Unit, why have you asked the
Commission at this time for this second unit, non-standard
unit?

A We feel that there's a lot of information to be
gained by the drilling of the first well if it is as good
as we hope it is. In the future we hope to drill another

well. If it should go the other way we may not drill it,

but we feel the Commission should know our position in Section
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5 ’ and -

0 Are you aware that because of this non-standard

unit containing less than the full 160 acres that the

Commission will reduce your allowable in proportion which

your acreaqge bears to the standard unit? |

:‘ A We understand this.
E ‘ ‘ Q Are you ready to commence drilling as soon as
- possible?
- A Yes, we are.
Q I'd 1ike to ask your opinion as to the cost of

drilling a Wolfcamp single completion?

A It is our opinion that a Wolfcamp single completion

}
dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

can be drilled and completed for $393,782.00. That's the dual| --
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Q Do you have an opinion as to the cost of drilling
and completing a dual Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian well?
A It is our opinion that this would be

$68Y9,580.00.

MR. PRAY: We ask that these figures be marked
Exhibit 1 and move the admission into evidence.
{(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
Numiber 1 marked for
identification.)
{Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit

Number 1 offered into
evidencs,

MR. PORTER: Are there any objections?

E—-_hlm
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g 3 MR. CHRISTY: I would like to cross on it.
% MR. PORTER: The Commission will withhold the
v
_ z ruling until after cross-examination.
L)
o _
5 ¢ |
s % 88 MR. PRAY: No further questions of the witness. i
o= . 4 |
 —— > 3w
- 2 wox
¢ = CROSS-EXAMINATION
as & 2z
, . = § 38 BY MR. CHRISTY:
_ 5 &3 -
- 2 § 3 Q Mr. Stapler, do you have a contract which requires
4 . oo o §°
& = = gd you to drill a Fennsylvanian well?
— " %ﬁ I
4 = £ g A Yes, sir.
T as § %
. 8 B 0 In this acreage?
g (=] x %
F Lo e
'@y 8 g% A - Yes, sir. "
~ = F 3
’ . % . . . . .
o> Eogd 0 Can I ask you if that contract provides that if
I § §§ youreunsuccessful in this application that you have the right
a Y g3 ‘
i — | w =<

to meet the terms of your contract on standard well spacing?

Y T

A I'd havg>to ask my counsel to interpret the .
. contract. T¥ vou feel that way, why; that's‘fine.
0’ Let me réad you -=- I'1l1l ask you if this is the
pért éf your contract, "Upon final execution of this
' ) agreement, including the disposal of the lease in escrow
. as'herein above pro&ided, lessor agrees to promptly file
with the 0il Conservation Commission of the State nf Now

Mexico an application for a non-standard drilling permit and

if denied, then an application for a standard drilling permit

shall be filed. Lessee agreeé to pay all reasonable costs

o ' ]
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incurred in securing such permit provided lessee has given
prior approval for such expenditures”. Then it goes on, to
permit you to drill your Pennsylvanian well in 90 days in a
standard or non-standard unit?

A fhat's a fact.

0} You can use a standard 160 acres, you don't need
the terms of the contract, you can use 160 acres under the

terms of your contract?

A Yes, sir.
0 Now, sir, 1 Lelieve that you will agree with me

that Union Cii Company owns at least a 1716 and perhiaps an
1/8 working interest in this identical land?
A They own an interest, yes, sir.

Q How do you plan to handle a 1/16 or an 1/8 interest?

A We've asked them to join on a farmout.

Q In which well, to jcin?

A In the Pennsylvanian dual.

Q Have you ever asked them to join you in the

Wolfcamp well down in the Northeast Southeast?

A Tf you have read the contract you are aware that I
have three years to drill the well, and at the time I do, I'll
ask.

0 You have no intention of drilling the well; you

haven't asked the other co-owners to join you in that well?
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A No, sir.
Q And your Wolfcamp rights that you have under your

contract in the Southeast Northeast -- beg your pardon,

b
o
z
-4
z
]
X
= &
el es X =g Northeast Southeast 120 acres, that's kind of an option,
= ;5
-~ T z ux . . . .
.2 =3 isn't it, you don't have to drill it?
as k2%
- o .
[ -~ Eu .
. .. = & 38 A Yes, sir.
— * 3§
o “ <8 . .
©“2 8 .3 Q You have to drill it?
o0 4 §° 3
y = X 233 A You said it is an option; that's what I said. ;
~— . w3 ?
= £ &% . . : .
= z Zy% 0 You have asked Union to join you in the Pennsylvaniar
7 @ g .2
. — .
A ¥ B test for the 280 acres?
eyt o x 3
@ £ g8
3 g; 8 o% A Yes, sir.
g;‘ z gg Q Have you asked them to join for the 160 Wolfcamp
o o 8-
= = 2%
SI—SE N £ test?
@ 2 gs
= s =2 A Yes, sir.

Q I'11l ask you if that's the letter that you wrote

Union Oil Company making this offer you just referred to?

A Yes, sir.
0 Does it mention Wolfcamp in it?
A No, sir, it doesn't.
4 Q Thank you. Is that the only letter you wrote

offering, asking them to join a farmout?
A Yes, it is.

>

0] Now, sir, have you ever asked the other owners in

the Horthwest Quarter, that is the South half of the
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Northwest Quarter, if they would join with You in a standard
180 acre Wolfcamp test?
A No, sir.

0 Have you ever asked the owners of the West half

Southeast Quarter of Section 5 if they would join you in a

standard 160 acre Wolfcamp test?

UERQUE, NEW MEXICO

!
renorting service ing.
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY Cory, CONVENTIONS

1092 & PHONE 243-6491 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

(84
‘ 2 A No, sir.
* § Q Have you ever askegq the <.mers in the South half
- %’ South half Section 5, except for the Southeast Northeast,
C el N i whether they would join von in 2 Stgndard 320 acre Pennsylvani?n
a> 32 . . _
TS ¢ | test for the North half? |
S~ z ¥ | " X
. as 5 a2 A No, sir,
o= fE -
B ik ' (0] I refer you to your Exhibit 1 and ask you if
DY ogg
M — B
' you Prepared these flgures°
e
. A’ I prepared or had them Prepared and ‘sat in on the

LS ] - i

conferences where they were Prepared,

Q You are thorocughly familiar with these cost
| . estimates?
- ‘ A I believe these are fair and reasonable costs,
o) I asked you if You were familiar with the

various breakdowns of them?

A Yes, sir,

i
! ‘
] Q And you know what the amounts are and the nimber

of feet of pipe it takes, for example, to make this amount of

_§,“____,_,\_‘\
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money?

A I don't have these figures with me today.

Q We don't know how many feet of pipe we're talking
about for this amount of money and I wondered if you could
help us?

A No, sir.

MR. CHRISTY: For what it's worth we will not object
to Exhibit 1.
MR. PORTER: The exhibit will be admitted.

{(Whereupon, Zpplicant's Exhibit

1 admitted intc cvidense.)

-— - PSSP R

MR. PORTER: Are there any further questions?
MR. PRAY: I would like to ask a few questions.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PRAY:

Q Referring to your letter of May 4th in which you
were just interrogated about, the first sentence says, "As
you know we have applied for a unit to drill a Pennsylvanian
test". 1Is it common in the industry to refer to a
particular well by designating the deepz2st zone that you plan

n oo
T RCIOTS

A I feel it 1is.

<
b3
C
=
-
o

that incliude shallower zones without referring

to them?

PR



Lax g

e

g

——

b & - PR a | : i 3 {

-

>
Q.';
o
———
| S—.
as
(g
o0
=
—
| S—
| v
| o 35
oo Vo ]
T
(=]
L
=
]
——
[~ =)
| —
R
[ -]
[-%)
by —

DIPCSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

® PHONE 242.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

* 1.C, BOX 1092

1120 SIMMS BLDG.

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 & ALBUQUERCUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 14

A It would.

Q Was that your intention in referring to this in thiﬁ
manner?

A Yes.

0 Who owns the working interest in the remainder of

Section 5, outside of non-standard .for which we have applied,
do you know?

A Union 0il of California represents these people
as operator of the Red Hills Unit.

Q And have you had any other conversations or
correspondence with them concerning docveleopment of Sacrian S,
other than the one letter which you wrote?

A We have discussed it orally and they have orally

been asked to join us in these tests, and have declined.

MR. PRAY: No further questions.

BY MR. CHRISTY:

Q Who did you ask to join you, because as I understooﬁ
your answeér to me, and perhaps I misunderstood you, I asked
had you ever asked the owners of the South half Northwest
Gection 5 to deoin yvou in a standard 160 acre Wolfcamp test,
and your answer to me was "No". I would like it clarified.

A On the ctandard unit T have not, on the non-

standard I have.
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Q I see, that is what you're saying. Incidently,
who did vou ask?
A Harry Kegan.
0 Did you ask Pan American Petroleum Corporation,

who owns this acreage?
A No, sir.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions? The witness
may be excused. <Call your next witness, please.

MR. PRAY: I would like to call Jerald M. Schuman.

* % % =X

JERALD M. SCHUMA AN, a witness, having been
first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PRAY:

0 State your name, please, sir?
A Jerald Schuman.
Q Are yor the owner ot mineral interests under the

North half North half of Section 5, the Sovtheast Northeast

and the East half Southeast of Section 5?

A I own some undivided mineral interests in that
tract.
) Ts there another substantial mineral interest

owher?

A Yes.
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Q Who is that?

A Mr. Saul Yager and his family.

0 - Is there a 1716 or a 1/8 interest owned by you and
Mr. Yager?

A We feel that there's a 1/16 ownea by other than
ourselves.l |

Q All right, sir. Are ybu familiar with the
applications v..'<ch have been filed for the non-standard
units in this matter?

A I am.

0 Have you ever been informed by either Union 0Oil
Company or the Pure 0il Ccmpany that th;y did not desire to
develop Section 57

A I have.

0 When was this?

A The first occasion was sometime in July of
Nireteen Hundred and Sixty-Five, 1 believe it was July 215t
in my office in a conference with a Mr. E. B. White, who was
formerly, was with Pure 0il and after the merger -- and Mr.
Sabin, and Mr. George Bowen, who represented myself. And
at that time I was informed by Mr. White that they could not
economically justify a drilling a well on Section 5 and
therefore would not drill a well on Section 5.

0 What is the most recent occasion upon which you




PAGE 17

EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

NE 256-°2904 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

G, e P.O, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6691 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

s
o=
Qo
[ e
o g
as
<
o0
| s
-—-
h S
L unse J
| e 38
Qo
Trenosa
| W
ad
@
=
]
——
Qo
—_—
T
[
ad
-

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS.

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANX EAST # PHO|

1120 SIMMS BLD

have been infofmed by Union 0il Company that they did not
desire to participate in Section 57

A On, approximately, I believe it was March the 18th
in the Federal District Court for the Western District of
Oklahoma before the Honorable Steven S. Chandler, a pre-trial
hearing was held of which a record was made, =nd whereby at
that meeting Mr. Hank Watson, attorney for Union Oil Company,
advised me and advised the judge at this pre-trial hearing,
that Union 0il Company wanted no part of my tract of land.
They had no interest and didn't want anything to do with
Section 5, and they had enough cheese of their own. I think
it was March 18th of 1966.

Q How long after this meetinag that you had, which
Mr. Watson made these statements, did Union file its.
application for 640-acre spacing?

A As I understnad from the record, it was received,
the iecord, from the Commission yesterday, I believe it was
March the 25th orxr about a week later.

Q So in a week's time they decided they wanted

to come in for 640 acres?

A That's correct.
Q what would be the effect of that?
A well, the effect of that, that -- it would decrease

my percentage of participation in any production of a well
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drilled on a basis of a 640-acre spacing, as opposed for the
existing statewide rules that are on application for
non-standard.

Q Mr. Schuman, did, in fact, a representative of the
Union Oil Company suggest the non-standard uniﬁs as a

possible procedure to avoid continuing conflicts?

A That is correct.
Q What was the occasion of this? !
A Let me back up, first., When Union 0il Company

was taking my deposition in another lawsuit cf damages
against Union for drainage, which was ir my office in Tulsa,
Oklahoma on about January 13, 1966, at which time Mr. Jack
Snodgrass representing Union Oil Company as legal counsel,
and Mr. Humplirey of Midland, Texas also representing Union
0il Company,; after the depositions were taken, requested
that I entertain and agree upon a means of trying to settle
our problem, as I had told them I was not interested in
settling my problem on my dairage in drainage unless I could
completely eliminate any further litigation in this
Commission. Thev then suggested that I aqree to a farmout
of all of their acreage in the North half of Section 5,
which I agreed to do as a means of settling all disputes.

After several weeks cor a month, they came back and |

j

said although they recommended it to management that it would
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be impossible to work that out, but they found out too many
problems involved in farmouts and have their cormitments unden
the governmental unit and so forth.

At that instant Mr. Jack Snodgrass, by telephone
call to Mr. Bowen, Mr. Pray and myself, then suggested that
we consider accepting a non-standard whereby we would not have
any involvement with Union 0il Company or vice versa, and
that we take advantage of all of cur ownership and that any
problems of allocation of cost or otherwise would be
eliminated, and that we could eliminate any further problems
here before the Commission.

Upon that proposal, and upon their request that I
accept such a proposition, I advised them that that was
acceptable, and this was forwarded to them that it was
acceptable, which at a later date or even at the time of the
pre-trial hearing in Federal Court, after they said they
couldn't make a decision or wouldn't and could not
affiimatively agree, ther upon their original -- upen that
suggestion that there was no agreement reached between Union
Oil Company and myself.

0 Is it therefore on the basis of avoiding continuing
problems in this Commission that you have joined in these

applications?

A That is correct.
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CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. CHRISTY:

0 Mr. Schuman, you mentioned that you feel that

Union owns a 1/16. This &s the litigated point, is it not,
whether it's a 1/16 or an 1/8?
A No, it's not.

Q It's not a point presently pending in the

District Court in Lea County?

A The 1/16 that I'm not questioning is the people

nl

Iy

that own it by the name of Nappenburger.

J

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc
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Q It is in litigation whether Union owns a 1/16 or
: an 1/8?

2 That's the section that Union top leased on me,

Q I believe you answered my question. You

mentioned that Mr. Ed White said that Union was not interested
;- in drilling in Section 52
A Mr. White, I said, stated that they could not justify

economically drilling a well on Section 5.

0 Did they say that in connection with the l60-acre
spacing?
A He =caid it, period.

o

. ]
didn't

~
W

spacing?

[ A He did not.
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Q kDid he say they could do it on 640-acre spacing?

A He did not say that.

0 Did he leave you to believe that?

A He led me to believe there was no value at all in
Section 5.

Q What date was this conference?

A July 21st, Nineteen Hundred and Sixty-Five.

0 I did not get that?

A July 21st, 1965.

Q I believe subsequent to that they have in fact
offered to join ir a 640-acre well in Section 5, Union has?

A They proposed for a well to be drilled in Section
5 on a 640-acre spacing, subject to certain other conditions
of approval.

Q I believe your answer is yes?

A That's corcect,

MR. PORTER: Anvone elgse have a2 gquestion of ¥r.

Schuman?

MR. PRAY: No further questions.

MR. PORTER: He may be excused.

MR. PRAY: I would like to call Mr. Henry Keplinger,
please.

MR, PORTER: Take the stand, please, sir.
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HENMNRY KEPLTINGER, awitness, having been

first duly swrrn, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PRAY:

Q Would you state your name, please, sir?

A Henry Keplinger.

Q What is your occupation?
L ) A Petroleum engineer.
Q Have you previously gqualified as an expert witness

® PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

before this Commission?

A Yes, sir.
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MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.

Q0 {By Mr. Pray) Mr. Keplinger, you were present durin
the entire hearing yesterday on Case 3158, involving the
Wolfcam~ _ormation only?

A Yes, sir.

0 Are you familiar with the data which was
presented at that hearing?

A Yes, sir.

0 And have you had an opportunity to examine all

the data which was involved by the Red Hills Number 1 Well?

A I believe I've seen all the published information.
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Q Have you seen all of the logs, seen all the drill
stem tests and data which was submitted by Pure 0il
Company by occasion of the last hearings?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you had an opportunity to examine the
application for non-standard units filed by Kermit Oil
Company, Jerald Schuman and Saul Yager?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do any of these applications necessitate a well
location which would not be permitted under the present
spacing rules?

A No.

Q Each of the wells as proposed cculd be drilled under

the present rulen?

A Under the rules of the Commission.

Q As they now exist?

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion, does the formation of any one of

these three non-standard units deprive the other owners in
Section 5 of their right to fully develop their property?
4 A No, it does not.
Q Would they still be permitted under the existing
rules of the Commission to drill « well in the North half of

Section 5 at a legal location without a well exception?
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A Yes, sir,
0 Would this well be structurally comparable to
the well as proposed in our application?

MR. CHRISTY: Excuse me, are you aksing him a

geclegical guestion, as I understand this?

MR. PRAY: Yes.

MR. CHRISTY: Has the gentleman qualified as a i
geologist? I was under the impression he was qualified as
a reserIvoir engineer.

MR. PRAY: A petroleum engineer, as I understand
it, Mr. Christy, is a mechanical engineer and a reservoir
engineer. I'll ask the qualifying questions, if the

Commission please.
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Q (By Mr. Pray) Do you feel you're qualified to
interpret geologic structure?

A Yes, sir, I feel I am. I started in Nineteen
Hundred and ‘iwenty-Seven, University of Tulsa, studying
geoclogy and I have continued my work in the United States and
! - Germany at the University of Goettinger in 1932 studying
physics, related to the exploration and finding of oil

reserves.

Q As a regular part of your duties as a consulting

engineer do you routinely interpret geological information?

A Yes, sir, I have interpreted from Terri Del Fueqgo,

-
i
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which is the southernmost point of the world, to the
northernmost part in Canada and Alaska.
Mk. PRAY: Are these gqualifications acceptable?
MR. PORTER: The Commission considers Mr.
Keplinger qualified to answer the question.

Q (By Mr. Pray) Do you recall the gquestion?

A It references to a geological question as to the
location of a well which would be drilled in the North half
of Section 5 on acreage owned by Union 0il and Associates.

0 Yes.

A And whether that Jocation would-be at a pouint
comparable in structural position to the well which Kermit
Drilling Company would drill.

0 What is this opinion based on, geologically?

A The best information that I have is a structural
map based on seismic data which was furnished my client
by the Union 0il Company, and it shows that a location which
could be driiled in 5, which would be the North, in the Northe
Quarter, location would actually be the Southwest of the
Northeast of Section 5, would have a comparable position as
far as the top, the formation shown on this map.

Q All right. 1In your opinion, in view cf all the
circumstances involved in these applications, do you believe

that non-standard units are desirable?

ASt

Sl i
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A Yes. They have. a lot of things to say in their
favor in this case where you have dual completions, in the
allocation of both the initial cost of drilling the well and
particularly so at a later date, should there be any
mechanical conditions develop in the well where the workover
of a well would effect a zone which is already producing. As
a case at point, the Pure 0il Company's Well which is now
Union's, Section 32, has dual completion; the Pennsylvanian
is pluyged off.

Now, if that same thing happened on the well
which will be drilled by Kermit Drilling Company, if we
didn't have these non-~standard units there would be
considerable controversy in whether to drill a well which
was capable of producing several million cubic feet of gas
ner day, and in fact as of to date I calculate that this
offset well has produced $455,000.00 worth of gas and
$292,000.00 worih: of condensate, for a total of approximately
$750,000.00 worth of material, petroleum products which have
been sold.

0 Is that gross revenue or working interest income:
would you explain that?

A That's working interest. The overall is much

greater than that. This is on the basis of a 1/8 royalty.

Q Have you deducted taxes?
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A Yes, sir. So that the point I'm making is that
if you have an ownership which is split between the two zones,
the¢ Wolfcamp, $13,500; the Pennsylvanian, $1i4,500, there
would be possibility of damage suits and problems, where if
the bottom zone plugged, the owners of the top zone would
be very reluctant to give up their current income for a
period of time, or maybe a loss of it by plugging the well.
The well would have to be drilled with water, and whether
or not it would come back and have th. same capabilities of
producing, I don't know, so I feel that in this particﬁlar
case it is most important both from the iditia{ cost
allocation and from future costs and problems which would aris
from recoﬁpletions. This gas isn‘t going to: come out of
here over night, it's‘going to take twenty years. So we’have
many things that come up in the operaticn of oil wells.
We ca put them on computers and feel that they will work
very satisfactorily and work out for profitability, but when
you got down there with your hard hands with the boys in the
field producing them, and shale comes in in plugging the well,
you have to do something about it and it would cause a lot of
trouble allocating what would happen later on if you didn't
have this non-standard unit.

Q If, for example, we had a standard unit and it was

necessary to force-pcol the interests in the standard unit
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for a Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian dual, would not in fact Union

2
8
g 0il Company own a greater interest in the deeper zone than
<]
[¥)
5 in the shallow zone?
<
[+]
x 9
éé £ &g a It would be a difference of interest depending
= 2 sk
§ z3I
- 2 ;3 on what part you sent -~-
a> 3 32
o> - oEy
'~ £ @g¢ Q Suppose the well was drilled in the Northeast
= i
2 3 l60-acre tract as a Wolfcamp Pennsylvanian Well?
=0 2% '
;Eé ; g8 A In the Northeast of Section 52
= § &3
= = =2z Q Just for sake of example.
foo b w s X N
PO, E .
— g E; A Now tne Wolfcamp, the Pure Oil Company would own
> = og
E; g ¢ % 1/4 of the Wolfcamp, and then it depends which way your
] R .3
=" i g8 unit runs, North and South or East and West, but assume
-_ % =%
| ——vi - -_-=.z_
et 3 §§ it runs East and West, Pure would own 3/8 and Kermit Drilling
a> ¥ g3
. — | s ==

Company would own 5/8.

Now, the other way it would be 3/8 and 5/8, it
would be the same, it wouldn't make any difference. But
there would be difference from 1/4 to 3/8 in the interest
owned between different horizons.

Q The deeper zcne would have a greater interest in
getting in an working it over if something went wrong?

A i would say that would be logical. Of course,
at the time it would be depending upon the quality of each

horizon. 1t might be that the Pennsylvanian was producing

at a much greater rate, at a greater potential, so you cannot
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make a simple statement. It would depend upon the quality
of the well, the quality of the two znnes at tiat time.

6} What was the amount of production which y.u said

this well had made in 17 months?

A I calculated up to the date of the hearing,

estimate of 3,009,100,000 plus, cubic feet of gas, and

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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= S
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(e} . .
= approximately 135,000.
(= ¥s) 3
. = g
— s 0] And what was the net working interest revenue and
S i
5= . taxes?
- N~ ;5 A Net working interest revenue after taking off a
i B E; 2% tax of 6.54 percent and a 1/8 royalty amourted to an operating
v * <
é == % 48 . . . o
‘ @ 5 Sk expense of $7200.00 per year, which is shown in Exhibit 4 of
o= §oe: :
EE g §§ the case of yesterday. The operating expense is three
= Z %
hundred -- it's $736,000.00.
0 $736,000.00 net working interest?
to A After taking off the operating expense.
Q How does that compare with the cost of drilling
a Wolfcamp single completion?
o — A Well, based on the testimony of Exhibit 1 on the
, case today, $373,000.00, which I have used ~--
i 9] Excuse me, 1is that $393,000.0C?
Y Let's see, $393,700, $393,000.00.
0 Approximately how much profit would there have
been made on this well?
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A On the basis of a net income of $736,800.00 and
$393,800.00 the net profit to day from 17 months operation

would be $243,000.00.

4

o] Aporoximately how long did it take, or would it have

taken, based on this rate of flow for a Wolfcamp single
completion, to réou:h pay-out on an investment of $353,000.00

A Pay-out; it would have been probably, first part
of November, be about 9 months; and £he well had produced
up to that time two billion sixty-nine thousand, about
two billion sixty-nine million.

Q You say up to November?

A Approximately November, two billion sixty-nine
million cubic feet of gas, and --

Q Do you know when the well first began to produce?

A The latter part of December, 1964.

Q Be about 11 months?

A About 9 months, just produced a very little bit
in 9 to 10 months, very little in December, it only
produced maybe 10 days in December of 1964. So answering
your question, the pay-out would have been 9 to 10 months.

Q All right. Do you recall from the testimony

vesterday, approximately the amount of reserves that the

Gruy Engineers and Associates estimate is recoverable in the
Wolfcamp?

A In the Wolfcamp?

~)
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or Exhibit NN, reserxvoir volume Placed on gas initially

in place, it showed 26.54 billion,

i

- Q In the Wolfcamp Pool?
- £
£ A As recoverable?
v
. o Q Yes.
SQ A No.
wx
- 3 . . . .
gg Q All right. Original gas~-in-place?
ws
) §§ A There's an Exhibit Number 11A or 11, ang the
< 3 N -
3 number was one part in the exhibit. It showed page --
.8

Q And approximately to date how much of that initial

gas-in-place hag been produced?

A Approximately?
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Q Yes. Did you state that your revenue figures were

three billjon?

A No, no, the recovery is 3.1 to date, based on gas-

in-place, which would not be recoverable. As mentioned,
the economics are,such that you coulgd drill more wells,

that would be a 26.54 divided by -- no, 3.1 billion divided

by 26.54; approximately 11.7 bpercent has been recovered.

Q Of the initial gas-in-place?

A Of the initial gas-in-place, that's not -- they

wouldn't come up with as great a figure for recoverable gas,

0 In your opinion is there gas in-place in addition

[ to that shown by Gruy engineers?
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A Yes, sir. They have only perforated a limited
section in this well, but there is additional pay up ther
nole, based upon thé electric log interpretation and nmud .
log analysis of the drilling cuttings, so that this isn't
all the gas that will come from the Wolfcamp; it's not
too wide, in my opinion.

Now, we don't have fractures extending up to the
top pays which are not perforated. This well on the mud
log analysis shows that on June the 14th, June the 14th, 1933 ~-

Q 19632

A June the 14, 1963, that this well, according
to service information from Rhinehart and others, this
well blew out and produced gas from these upper zones

ijt's definite kxnowledge that we have that these upper zones

are productive and are not something that just is a figment

of the imagination. That we have both tests and

interpretations of the electric loc, and for a period of

some two months, from June the 14th, 1963 te August the

21st, 1963, this well stayed at a constant depth of thirteen
thousand four hundred and seven something fecet and was out of
control, not out of control, but it was impossible to proceed.
And these upper pays which Doctor Cavler has pointed out to th%
Commission and which I have reconfirmed Dby additional \

study, both myself and our log analysis department, are pay
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sections which will contribute and should be considered
in any economic analysis in a well spacing problem where
economics must be considered.

0 Then, Mr. Keplinger, is it your opinion that these
applications before us today would prevent waste and
protect Correlative Rights?

A Especially protect Correlative Rights, and
without question it would prevent waste.

Q Would these be economically feasible to drill as
we have applied for them for a Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian
dual, and then secondly for a Wolfcamp single completion?

A Well, as juct pointed out in 17 months time, the
offset well, which in my opinion can be duplicated as far
as we're only drilling it a short distance a little over
1320 feet away, the seismograph map which has been
furnished us, locks like it should be favorable, structurally,
so *rtat in just 17 months this offset wel’ has had a profit
of $243,000.00.

New, in addition to that, that would be profit,
it is 3till a top producing well, and based :.oon Mr. Garb's
analysis, there's 26.54 billion in the reservoir. This
well will produce many more billion cubic feet, so that a
single zone completion, with a cost of $393,600.00, would

be most profitable.
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But in this particular case the economics ure
such that that is only one factor. We have the Pennsylvanian,

you can make a dual‘completion of the Pennsylvanian, which

|

would greatly enhance the profit. And based upon the

!

analysis presented in the earlier case, Doctor Cavler and
I have gone over the testimony submitted in Pure 0il, Unior

Oil Exhibit 5, and based upon the indicated reserves there

}

dearnley-meier reporting service inc.

I calculate that the Pennsylvanian would produce, on

ONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC

320-acre-spacing, equivzlent to approximately 34,9 biliion,

I mean 34.9 million cubic feet per acre. And it would be

added additional profit for the well drilled at the
Proposed non-standard unit site.

In this case the Pennsylvanian, on the basis
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of that recovery factor, would produce some 11 billion
cubic feet,

e Q You heard Mr. Starler testify that the second well

) would be based upon the information gained fron drilling
of the first proposed well. being the Wolfcamn Pennsylvanian
- dual. Did you hear him testify to that?
A Yes, sir,
Q In your opinion, is this sound and feasible from
good engineering practices?

A Yes, sir, I feel that it would be suicide to jump

out and drill this well until you had a second well to be
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an expansion of the reservoir. And depending on the results
of this well, you could make up your mind, and there may be

other wells drilled in the field which will also aid in the

knowledge. So I think from a practical standpoint, the

TN

Commission must be informed as what they plan to do.
Just like John Anderson pointed out yesterday,
the Union 0Oil Company are making plans to» go to the Northwest

and drill wells. They had a location in Section 28, Section

i

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc

27, possitiy, and this is the same thing that Mr. Anderson
pointed out to the Commission yesterday. He told the

Commission what the Union are going to do.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MiNTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

In this particular case the Kermit 0il Company

are telling the Commission that they will proceed to the
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second well after drilling the second well if reservoir
conditions are favorable.

Q Is there anything in any of the cases heretofor.
presented which would indicate if the South half of Séction
5 is not underlain by hydrocarbons in the Wolfcamp?

A The determination of the limits of a structure at
best, rno matter how superior your geological :information
is, or how superior -- you can hire the best engineers; we

have some arguments at times even between engineers, but

no matter how superior your engineering or geolcogical

information, the exact edge or limits of a reservoir are
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speculative without drilling.
Now, in this particular case, to prove up 640-acre
spacing and answer your question about the South half of

Section 5, would require a well to be drilled to protect

the Correlative Rights in a location located in the Southwest

of the Southeast of Section 5.

Now, if you put that location on a map, that's one
mile South, then it would take away the speculation. But we
must deal in facts, and until that well is drilled there is
no way from engineering or geolocgical data, to absolutely
prove whether there is anything under the South half of
Section 5.

Now, we believe that the geclogical data
presented, the expensive, and I mean expensive, shooting
which has been done in this area shows that the South half
of Section 5 is low. This is a Devonian seismograph map
made just recently, February the 7th, 1966, and it was
prepared and contoured at hundred foot intervals by a
Mr. John E. Clark for Union 0il Company.

Now, I can't speak for Mr. Clark, but this was
presented to my client as some evidence. But this drops
off, and for that reason I feel without the drill -- a well
drilled a mile South, the present well, there is no way to

set out a reasonable spacing for this field.
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Now, that's from the geological standpoint. Even
the best superior geoloaical opinion today, it would be
very speculative.

Now, we go to supesrior engineering data, reservoir
data as I express it, and there what are the facts? On the
basis of the pressure history by Union 0Oil Company, which is
furnished us, and by pressure data furnished by Forrest
Garb at this hearing, we see that in his case he came up
with some 26 billion cubic feet of gas-in-place. Now, by
taking the experience of Pure 0il Company before they were
Union, and they come beforé this Commission and they had
a much lower figure than Doctor Cavler; they left out the
upper pays, which he included, but on their own pay section
they come up with 30 million cubic feet per acre. And you
take 26 billicon, the Gruy Company with their representatives,
and you divide 26 billion by 30 million per acre and you come
up with arnroximately 900 acres. Now, you draw a 900 acre cir
around this well and it doesn't favor, even with superior
information it doesn't favor giving any credit to the South
half where a well could be drilled in Section 5. 2And I think
we must consider that as the best information available
today, so that we cannot in any way include the South half
of Section 5 in a reasonable attempt until getting another

well in there, or several more wells, So it's very

cle
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speculative without the drill.
MR. PRAY: WNo further questions.
MR. PORTER: 1 would like to ask cne question
before you start, Mr. Christy.
CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q You gave, if it's not too much trouble to look
back, you said this well had produced $455,000.00 worth of

gas. I believe that's the working interest?

A Right.
Q And how much- liquids?
A 136,000 barrels.

Q Whét was the value?
A The value on the basis of sixty-six, $2.60 a harrel,
taking off the trucks and royalty and production taxes, is

2.14 dollars per barrel, and multiply that, it is $292,000.00.

’ CROSS—EXBMINATION

BY MR, CHRISTY:
Q First of all, Mr. Keplinger, I apologize on your

. gqualifications. I apparently did not listen close enough'

yesterday.

A I didn't gualify yesterday as a geologist.

Q This is an application for an unorthocdox well
location?




PAGE 38

A Non-standard.
Q Non-s  andard?

A I think you term it, isn't that right, non-

standard?

Q Thank you for correcting mz. Now, as I u:<derstand
you, or do I understand-you, that you are in favor of the
non-standard spacing units, based upon the ownership,
because of the mathematical problems that would be
encountered in a variance of ownership ir the Pennsyivanian

and Wolfcamp, should they both complete?

A Not entirely mathematical. We can multiply two by

two and get four easily, but we have other problems. When

{

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

you're operating wells as far down as 13,500 and 14,500
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anything can happen. S0 it's the problem of the future
which may come in to it; o it's not mathematical, it is

- practical problems, I would say.

Q Practical problems?
A Based on this particular case, Union 0il Company
’ o ] right now has a problem on their hands which they didn't

have in December 1964, This well in the Pennsylvanian
produced and it's not producing today. Well, the problem

is what to do.

Q Now, dc yon nave any other reascen, besides these

practical problems you mentioned, why a non-standard unit
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should be granted in the two applications we're here talking
about today? We have talked a lot about reservoirs and how
much gas-in-place, and so forth, but this hearing, Mr.
Keplinger, is in connection with non-standard spacing.

A Yes, sir.

Q What other reasons besides these practical
problems you mentioned do you envisage; why should the
applications be granted, other than these practical problems?

A I feel that the practical problems are not one,

® PHONE 256-1294 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

they are numerous.
Q Outside of those,what are they, what else; is it
good sound engineering to have spacing of this nature? 1if

one man owned the whole reservoir would it be good sound
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standard engineering practice to locate the wells and space

them in this manner?

A If you had the entire reservoir owned by one man?

0 Right.

A In that particular case you would move off and
drill non-standard units to comply to, maybe, geological
problems, where you would want to change the spacing.

0 All right., 1If we have multiple ownership,as a

sound engineering venture, as a sound engineering way to

develop a field or pool, would you say this is sound

engineering, the non-standard sought for, here today?
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A well, based upon the evidence of this case, that QE%
well will drain, I see no problem. The well will drain more
than 160 acres, SO that if you have a pattern which is not
a complete uniform 160 acre spacing, it would be no

guestion that it would be any loss.

Q So it's your opirion as an expert that this is a

ALbUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

sound engineering way to develop this field?

A No waste occurring from this method.

Q You think it*s a sound proposition to include in

ST ® PMONE 254-1294 ¢ Al

a 280-acre proration unit in the Pennsylvanian, the Northwest
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f »1,* shape pattern, that is sound,.good.engineering,'the way tg
z

- § develop the field, is that true, sir?
” A Yes, sir, and I can point out ~- I brought along

a series of exhibits from Canada where they have non=

standard units of many many different types. I think that

some place in my notes here I could show you some 33
different situations where the best engineers in the
United States and Canada have agreed, SO it's sound

engineering. put the most important -- I say it's no

waste, but the most important point is the provection of

Correlative Rights. If you take and aive -- take the South

half of the South half of Section 5 and look at it on your

map, and any way without the drill, the South half of the
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South half of Section 5, and give it equal credit for the
North half of the North half of Section 5, you would --

there would be ~=-.the Commission, I feel, could not protect

Correlative Rights because until a well is drilXed in

the Southwest of the Scutheast of Section 5 there's no way,
based upon present engineering and geological data. That is
a most highly speculative location, so that the non-standard
unit is absolutely necessary in this particular case. And
there'=s one method, I mean it's not the only method but it's
one method, that the Correlative Rights which must be
proﬁected, can be protected under the statutes of the State
of New Mexico.

Q Why can't the Correlative Rights better be
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protected by a standard 160 acres composed of the Southeast
Quarter?

A Of the Northwest Quarter, you're talking?

_Q No, sir, I said a 1l60-acre proration unit
comprised of the Southeast Quarter of Section 5. You want
to define the limits of the field, find out how far it
comes down. You say a well in the South half of Section 5
is mandatory to make this determination, and my question

is, why can't the Correlative Rights be as well satisfied

and served by drilling a standard l60-acre proration unit

in the same spacing unit in the Southeast Quarter of Section

L S
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5?

A If a well wera drilled today in the Southeast

VENTIONS

Quarter of Section 57

Q Of the Wolfcamp?

infozmation, geological information, it would be very

-6691 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

-
v

Speculative, but today we know by drilling an offset at the
Proposed location to the non-standarg unit in the North half

of the North half, we have and can tell the Commission that

NK EAST o pHONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

-C. BOX 1092 o PHONE 24

there is an amount of Trecoverable gas under there which is

-meier reperting service inc.

o
a ég Sure. So I would say that the answer to your question
4 — =<
ES §§ would be that you would just be drilling in an area which
QD (]
i -8 I feel is, using the term lightly, "goat pasture", which
' is not very good, very Speculative,
- 0 This is the "goat pasture” in the Northeast

Southeast of Section 57

A You're asking in the Southeast of Section 57

Q Yes, sir, but the other Wolfcamp in the application

is the Northeast ang the Southeast, and this is the "goat
pPasture" you're Speaking of?

A Absolutely, until we get additional drillingy.

¢] So you are here today advocating the drilling

of this wildcat well, or "goat pasture" well on 120-acre
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unorthodox spacing, is that correct, sir?

A That is the plan set out to the Commission, you're
correct.
o Now, sir, there was a lot of testimony and I don't

want to belabor the point about this large profit in the
Rad Hills Unit Number 1 Well --

A Not in that well at all.

Q -- you're using that as an example?

A The Commission has to have basic information to
protect the Correlative Rights, and that well is cemparable.
It's going to be located 660 feet from the line where a well

has already produced approximately $750,000.00 worth of

fluid. I didn't say that the profit -- I'm not talking about

the Red Eills Well.

Q That's what I wanted to be clear on.
A You misunderstood.
0 1 did, okay. Of course, we all know it cost in

excesg of $3,000,000.00 to drill that well.

A

Q

$4,000,nrn0.00, it was a very high figure.

It was quite expensive, shall we say. In your

profit ratio you did not take into consideration overriding

because of the present consideration of the Schuman acreage?

A

I took what Kermit furnished re.
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2 A Yes, sir.
- 5
g Q Is the contract not 25 percent royalty?
v ]
_ § A That's correct.
[}
x ¢ _
< 3 3% Q  You didn't take the figures as Kermit is going to
_ T § &%
oy I out have to drill under?
o> s gg
= ¢ &
. _ = ¢ §§ A No, sir, I took them.
a> “ %3
e 8 )
$ *= Q I represent to you that it is a 25 percent royalty
o0 4 %°
- = % 232
‘ = ® &= interest.
; = 3 i a You're correct.
P § %5 Q Now, in reaching these rather astronomical values,
= £ 8=
EE g 2% did you take the well at open flow or at an 8 to 1 take, how
: = i .3 :
. =2 E did you base your pay-out?
- :; I 3 A On the basis: of the offset well, what it had done
-=s & =8

for 9 or 10 months.

0 You did not take it on the bhasis of the testimony

- in Case 3158, that under the contract it's a 1 to 2,000

ratio in the pay?
A On the pay-out?
0 In an open flow situation?
A No. Based upon what had happened in the offset well

not an open flow,

Q But you did not take it on the 1 to 8,0007

A No, sir, and I took it on the basis of just

what had been produced in the offset well,
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Q Now, sir, we're trying, of course, all of us, to
protect Correlative Rights, avoid waste, avoid drilling of
unnecessary wells., I want to ask you if these non-standard
units applied for here today, are permitted, what will be the
drilling pattern in the Wolfcamp for the halance of Section 54
based on 160's, and my question is really this, perhaps I
can shorten it as I plot it out. We have an odd 40 left ove -,
would that be true, on l60-acre standard or non-standard,
but because Kermit is applying here today for one of these
non-standard units as 120 acres, somewherc we've got to wind
up with a 40 left o¥er in the Wolfcamp that will not be
developed because it has no place tc be dedicated to, is that
correct, sir?

A Yes, that would be correct.

Q Does that protect the Correlative Rights of that
40-acre owner?

A I would say that as I look at Union Exhibit Number 1
in Case 3158, that would probably be the Southwest of the
Southwest of Section 5, wha* you're talking about?

0 I don't know which 40, 1It's bound to be one 40,
whatever 40 it is.

A Where you plotted ont the wells, I mean you assume
that the Kermit well is satisfactory.

0 Let's assume that.
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A You would want to drill your next well in Section
5 in the Northeast Quairter, so you drill it in the Southwest

of the Northeast.

Q Wherever it may be.
A Equivalent structure position.
Q We dedicate 160 acres to that one. Now, left in

Section 5 we have 5 40's. Now, one of those 40's is not
going to be dedicated to the Number 4 Well?

A Right.

Q How do we protect the Correlative rights of that
40-acre owner, that's what we're trying to do?

A Weil, in spacing, it would require that Union 0il
Company would come before the Commission and point out, if

the facts proved it both from an engineering and geological

' fact and information, that this extra acreage was -~ was

productive and could be drained by this fourth well you're
talking about, that it would be given credit in the acreage
to the fourth well drilled. For instance, in the Hugertion
Field we have a spacing, and through surveying operations we
may have an extra hundred acres or so in a section. Why,
that extra acreage, if the Commission can have a finding of
fact that that :acreage come from this case, would be this

40 was productive, and both from engineering and geological

information, it could be included in the fourth well. That
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is one way to handle it,

You have given me a fast question here. In my

experience I know that in Texas and Louisiana we have done
this, and Kansas, and in Canada where this same thing comes
out. I gave a Speech on the units, the formation of units
and unitization to all the Canacian accountants some time ago,
and there's several ways. I just give you one that you might
take back and push it arqund. It wovld depend on the
engineering and geological data at the time, is the best

answer that I could give you.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Q Thank you, sir. And the way I ul..erstand it,
we've got to come back to the Commission for the Number 3

unorthodox and for the 4. And in the 4 we have to ask for

1120 SIMMS BLDG. © P.O, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6691 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST © PHONE 256.1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

dearniey-meiev reporting seivice, inc.

SPECIALIZING IN:

200 acres, assuming we could prove this, so we're coming back,
I understand you; Once you grant this eaxception in the

- Wolfcamp for 160 acres composed of the North half North half
and once you grant 120 in the Wolfcamp in the Northeast

Northeast, we're now forced to compose non-standard units

throughout Section 5, and in order to fully develop Section 5
we must have another non-standard for the third well, and a
non~standard 200 for the fourth well; I assume the same

would be true in the Pennsylvénian where we have a 40 left

over?

A Your explanation is the best { can give.

—
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Q Thank you. Tell me, sir, in the well in the

Northeast Northwest of Section 5, if we had a radial type of

pool, whicn we never do, cf course, but which we have to

es work from --
=
- A Yes, sir.
Q -- if we had a radial type pool and if we had, as

I believe you testified yesterday in Case 3158, and please

. . -~
cncvarnt ma 1€ Tle cremmas Aavmemammsrtmmadbales OA o2 L s e
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and approximately 10 percent porosity?
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dearnley-meiei reporting service,

A Weli, in making the calculations --
3 Q You used them?
| ) i A I didn't use 80 feet, I used Pure's 10 percent and
- z
g 28 feet. That was a mistake, you didn't ugderstand me.
o : Q You do agree with the doctor on 80 feet?
A Yes.
0 All right. Take that one, and if you will, please,
take 10 percent porosity.
- A I didn't use 10 percent, I used 28 feet, where
p; I get the 3C,000,000 per acre; that's the things I
ﬁ testified to.
Q Yes, sir, but will youv please take 80 feet of pay,
] will you please take 10 percent porosity?
MR. PRAY: Object. Counsel is misunderstandin
that 10 percent porosity does not apply to the 80 feet.

.
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If you recall .ud look in the record of Cavler's testimony,

he reduces the porosity because some of the pay would reduce
the porosity which Pure came up with in the exhibit. The
witness is explaining that if you use the 80 feet you use a
different porosity.

Q (By Mr. Christy) Wwhat is the 26 feet, what would
von like?

A No. On Page 17 uf the former -- Page 17 of the

former transcipt, 28 feet, that's what I used, and Exhibit 5.

HEARINGS, STATEw i1, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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e . z Q what porosity?
- g a 10 percent.
) f 0 10 percent. And what water saturation?
v g
P g A 30 percent.
" Q Now, how many billion cubic feet of gas did you
'i find in the Woifcamp reservcir, based on those figures?
— A Just found per acre.
Q Would you please multiply it; did't you testify
’ : 54 billion?
| A No, sir, I said you could hairline the curve and

take the August 1965 pressure, which is the longest shut in
period of 585 hours, which the witness for Union testified
was the longest shut in period, so that's the best test. You;

take that and then another test which was much less, and take

those two, you go out to about 50 billion. But I agree with
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the Pure's estimate of pressure.
B Q I see. And do you think this S50 billion is
_ reasonable?
. A It's a possibility, if you slip your curve.

(0] S50, would the well in the Northeast Northwest then

drain the property in the extreme Northeast Northeast?

A Now, you‘re talking about a well in the Northeast?
Q Northeast of the Northwest, I believe is the

well location for the Wolfcamp?
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- A Yes, sir.
| i 0 It will drain?
F f A Yes, sir.
z
_ g Q It will drain the entire 160 acres sought?
- > A Yes, sir.

Q And it will also drain the South half of the
- Northwest?

] a I+ would bo drainage., If that well
is drilled Union will drill in the North half of Section 5.
0 What assurances hive you got that Union will drill?
A Well, we have no assurances anybody will drill. The
0il business is a risky business at best, but they keep

drilling.

o] Will the well in the Northeast Northwest in the

Pennsyivanian drain the Southeast Southeast of Section 57




A Southeast Southeast of Section 5?

Q Yes, sir, in the Pennsylvanian.

A Well, based upon the information obtained from the
bottom hole pressure tests which have been brought out, I
calculated taking my figure of 10 percent from the Pure
exhibit of porosity.

Q We're in the Pennsyvlvaniang

A I know.

Q All right, sir.

A And 40 ~- and 28 feet of thickness.
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Q In the Pennsylvanian?
) f A In the Wolfcamp. I'm answering your question.
- 2
g And in taking Mr. Garb's figure of 26.54 billion and div.iding
: 30 into it as I expressed, I felt that the effective drainage
2
area in the Wolfcamp would have covered it's effecting an
ren area of about 900 acres aud a well drilled at this point.
I assume that the Pennsylvanian should have comparable
) drainage conditions based upon the limited information we havel.
- Tt was a good well at the time. There's some excellent

drill stem tests, that based upon these highly scientific
build up tests, which we have had at this hearing, assuming
they apply to the Pennsylvanian, they would drain the

Southeast of Section 5,

Q Are they generally the same; they are and they
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aren't, aren't they?

A They're comparable, I think, in this particular
case; they're limestone.

(4] So it's your testimony that the well in the
Northeast of the Northwest will effectively and efficiently,
or it will drain the section?

A Yes, sir.

Q It will drain the area between the well and the
Southeast Southeast, will it or won't it?

A Yes, sir --

Q That*s enough, appreciate it.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PRAY:

Q Mr. Keplinger, would the Union 0il Company have
an opportunity to drill a Pennsylvanian well in Secticn
5 to prevent uncompensated drainage which might occur from
the well which we propose?

A They'd have the opportunity.

0] Mr. Keplinger, in vour opinion is the well which
Union @il Company and the governmental unit now owns in
Section 32, is that drainage substantial quantities of
gas at the present time from the applicant's properties in

Seontion 5?2

(AL O W &

A In my opinion it is.
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MR. PRAY: No further questions.

MR. PORTER: If there are no further questions the
witness may be excused. Does that conclude your testimony?
Mr. Christy, do you have testiriony to offer?

MR. CHRISTY: No, sir.

MR. PRAY: If the Commission please, I would
like to have them take judicial notice that Order R-2826 is an
order establishing Wolfcamp Gas Pools, covering all of
Sections 31, 32 and 33, Township 25 South, Range 33 East,
and all of Sections 4 and 5, Township 26 South, Range
33 East, New Mexico Prime Meridian, Lea County.

MR. PORTER: This is the order which established
the horizontal and vertical limits?

MR. PRAY: Yeé, and take notice of this. And also,
it's the order established in the Pennsylvanian Pool.

MR. CHRISTY: I have no objection to administrative
notice

MR. PRAY: Thank you, Mr. Chricty.

MR, PORTER: The Commission will take administrative
notice. All right, Mr. Christy.

MR. CHRISTY: Mr. Porter, in view of the testimony
here this morning we would like to ask thc Commission to

incorporate this record, these records, in the testimony in

rcase 3158 nf the 0il Conservation Commission, otherwise the
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testimony of this case becomes very difficult to »aderstand.
MR. PORTER: Case 3158, being the case we heard

yesterday.

MR. PRAY: We would ask, as a counter proposal, tha%
poth of these cases pe incorporated _ogether and all the ‘
testimony in each case be considered together.

MR. CHRISTY: We have ne objection.

MR. PORTER: What's your proposal, Mr: Pray?

MR. PRAY: That we just consolidate the testimony
from the case today with the>case yesterday and have the
t-stimony considered in all the applications.

MR, PORTER: That all th~ applications and records
be considered together?

MR. PRAY: Yes, sir.

MKk. PORTER: In its deliberation the Commission wil
consider the record in both cases together as being
consolidated.

MR. CHRISTY: That's all.

MR. PORTER: If there is nothing further, are there
any statements at this time?

MR. PRAY: I would like to make a brief statement,

if I might, please.

our applications which we have presented today,

\ have been pased on the proposition that they can pbest avoid
- , ﬂ______,________,q__}

—
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future practical operational problems; that it had been
indicated to us on numerous occasions, the occasion that
Union 0il Company did not desire to participate in Section 5;
that in fact these non-standard units were suggested to us

by a representative of the Unicn 0il Company, that they would

reduce the possibility of future conflicts in tne reguirement
that this Commission continually adjudicate the rights as

to the amount of drilling cost appropriate to each formation
as to what happens when you have a remedial workover job in
one of the formations, how the rights will be adjudicated

by the parties.

We have pointed out by our case today, that it
does not prohibit the other ow.ers to develop thair
profits.

We have shown there are no unusual well locations,
that all the locations sougiht would be peimitted under the
standard rules of this Commission, under the existing
spacing.

We have also tried to point out that economics are
such that a prudent operator would drill the wells as the
applications filed.

It was further pointed out that a prudent operator

would defer the drilling of the 120-acre Wolfcamp until

such time there was more information. We're not qgoing to
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drill two wells immediately without being able to determine
whether or not the information we have at the present time
is correct or incorrect, or extending the information.

We want as best as possible to develop more
information about this pool and its aerial extent and its
volumetric capacity and its pay.

As the Commiceinn hae been advicsed, the aamma
ray neutron log is certainly not the most desirable way
to pick pay. Certainly, cores are a definite asset,..drill
stem testing, open hole logs, which was possible on the
Red Hills.

The testimony has shown that these applications
would protect Correlative Rights and that they would also
prevent waste.

The opponents have tried to show that this would
result in multiplicity of suits for non-standard units.

The only other owners in Section 5 are represented
by the Union 0ii Company as operator, that this is one of the
boundaries of the governmental units and the only
uncommissioned interestsare from the amplicants seeking
non-standard units, and we certainly would not oppose
non-standard applications by the Union 0il Company.

We don't think there would be any opposition that

they would have legal locations for their wells, and there
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4 would be no necessity for any opposition tc any of thiese
z
% applications. We believe it would be a routine matter.
v
§ . They say that this would be a terrible way to
> v}
- = X A~
= s f; develop this field, they're trying to mak2 us out as we're
— ¥y w%
g Z3 . . .
as g 57 forcing them into a most unfavorable position, but I ask
> & 38 you who drilled the Red Hills 30 feet from the Morsh ligng
—— w z o
R of Section 5. It is the location of that well which
OO W 3
= 1 23 . . . .
= = &= brings us in today to protect our Correlative Rights, to
“ z®
= 0§ .8 avoid the conflicts 'e have had for now 18 months concerning
e, x Nl
-~ oo
— 2 ;5 this well and the protection of the Correlative Rights of
a - @ W
» — » G ¥ .
E; § R the applicants.
* <
S— i 43 . C
a5, Sx We submit to the Commission that we are sure you're
= I 2 '
A S =R . . . . .
gg : =z tired of hearing these matters; we're certainly tired of havin
“w ~N O
= 5 =°

to continually appear here in order to protect our rights,
and we believe that the granting of these applications would
eliminate the neceszity for a continuation of such
adversary proceedings, and thus in the interest of the
prevention of waste and protection of Correlative Rights and
avoidance of conflicts and applicable problems we ask that the
Commission grant our application.

MR. HINKLE: If you consider all the facts and

circumstances in this case, I think the Commission can only

conclude that Correlative Rights will be violated rather than

protected by the granting of these non-standard units.
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Under Section 65-3+14 of the Conservation Act,
provides, "The rules, regulations or orders of the
Commission shall, so far as it is practicable to do so,
afford to the ownexr of each property in a pool the
opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the
oil or gas, or both, in the pool, being an amount, so far
as can be practicaliy deieiiiined, 2nd 5o €ar as ench can he
practicably obtained without waste, substantially in the
proportion that the quantity of the recoverable oil or gas,
or both, under such property bears to the total recoverable
oil or gas, or both, in the pocl, and for this purpose
to use his just and equitable share of the reservoir
energy”.

Now, we believe that the result of the granting of
these non-standard units would be to give them an unfair
advantage and to violate Correlative Rights in that they
Jould get a wmuch larger share of the gas or recoverable
hydrocarbons in the pool than they would be entitled to by
virtue of a calculation of the gas—-in~-place under their
particular properties.

This pool is just like a big tub. We have one
straw in it, they want to put another straw in it, and we know
and all the evidence shows that one of those straws is goi g

to drain out as much fluid or gas as the other straw. And if

-
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put three straws each will get a third. Then that, if they
are permitted to drill a wall offsetting this well on a
1l60-acre non-standard unit, that unit cannot afford, because
of the economics involved, to go ahead and develop this on
a 150-acre basis.

They're faced with drilling one well, Union is
faced with drilling a lot of wells in this whole unit.

The unit itself was designed to protect Correlative
Rights. They had an opportunity to join the unit; they
refused tc do it. 1If, as I pointed -¢ut yesterday, had they
joined the unit, Correlative Rights would bhave been protected
in every way and this dispute would not bave arisen in
any matter.

Their own testimony in this case shows clearly that
they think one well wiil effectively and efficiently drain
more than 160 acres. Iﬁ other words, their own testimony
is in support of wider spacing.

Now, in circumstances like this I believe it to be
the duty of the Commission to fix the largest spacing
that the evidence will justify. That is that one well will
effectively and efficiently drain, taking into consideration
all the economics in the case. -And unless the Commission
does that

violated as they will be in this case. Thank you.

VR R S
[ 3
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MR. PRAY: If the Commission please, I would like
to0 elaborate a little bit on the doctrine of Correlative
Rights as mentioned by Mr. Hinkle. He mentioned the

definition contained in the statutes and regulations about
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what are Correlative Rights, that they are in amount insofar

as can be practically determined what one property owner's

recoverable reserves bear with the reserves in the entire
field. And I submit it is the uncontroverted testimony and
evidence of these cases that the South half of Section 5 is
not established to be productive, and therefore it has not

been established that there are any Correlative Rights in
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the South half of Section 5, and that our application today

we admit that, and say that we are going to defer drilling
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of the South half of Section 5 as far as the Wolfcamp 1is
concerned, until there is additional information.

He states that because our testimony shows that a
well will drain more than 160 acres that this supports
larger spacing. I submit to the Commission that you know
just because a well drains more it doesn't mean that it will
economically drain more than its spacing unit. This is not
in itself a case for econcmics.

You could have one well draining an entire pool

covering 30 cections, it's possible but it doesn't mean it

will economically drain it. And their.own witness testified
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to it yesterday.

He falls back on his tub and straw theory saying hi
Correlative Rights are not going to be protected because we'r
going to get a straw in the reservoir. I submit that after
18 months of drainage we get a straw in and protect our
rights. We're not going to drain an unfair share of our gas;
we're going to be on the Pennsylvenian. We'll have a unit
28/320's, We'll have a reduced allowable well there and it
a second Wolfcamp is drilled.it will have a reduced
allowaple. All we want is our fair share; we're not asking
for anything elsa.

MR. PORTER: Anything further to be offered in the
case?

MR. HILL: I have a telegram received by the
Commission, May 17, 1966 from George B. Abel, working interest
owner in the Red Hills Area, and Mr. Abel objects -to the
application of Schuman's applications, Case 3401 and 3402;
and there's a letter here from Texaco Incorporated dated
May the léth, 1966 signed by J. H. Markley, Division Manacer,
in which they oppose the application of Cases 3402 ard 3402.

MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr, Hill. Off the record.

(Wher upon, a discussion was
held off the record.)

MR. PRAY: We would ask that if this gentleman

has a statement for the recoid, wc ask that he be sworn and
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make the statement under oath.

4
]
g MR. CHRISTY: Mr. Porter, I believe it has been
v
H the practice to ex 2pt the statements.
> 8
éé 3 59 MR. PRAY: We believe good administrative procedure
= » P&
z [T 3
al 5 §§ of the law that everyone have an opportunity to cross-
o) E gg
'EE £ 3¢ examine on anything that goes intoc the record.
a> E 2§
g ez MR. PORTER: At this time, Mr. Pray. the Commission
o0 w %0
;EE b g5 will continue its long established practice of allowing
= § &3 :
e L someone to make a statement of position for his company,
(o B} w e X
e x (‘:‘
o Z & so Mr. Lyonswill be recognized at this time.
@ E 83
= 8 0% MR. PRAY: We would like to the reccrd to tend.r i
o = |
_". z .é . . . . *
a , 82 our objections ¢f the statement that Mr. Lyons plans to '
= £ i
¥ x4 . . . . . .
< : Is= make at this time. We object to their considerations by
2 ¥ o83
. — 6 ==

this Commission.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Lyons.
MR. LYONS: Victor Lyons appearing for Continental
| 0il Company, and if it would reduce complications I would be
glad to tender my statement by letter, if the Commission
will receive it.
MR. PORTER: Yocu can make your statement of
position by letter. The Ccmmissicn will put the letter in the

file, Mr. Lyons.

MR. LYONS: Whichever the Commission would prefer.

MR_ PORTER:; Mr. Lyons, I wbelieve the Commission
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would prefer that you submit a letter.
MR. LYONS: Fine, I'll be glad to do 3s0.

MR. PORTER: If there is nothing further to be

[+
g
%9 offered in this case the Commission will take the case
z &
uE
- ;; under advisement and the hearing is adjourned.
eu
§§ (Whereuvon, the hearing was
<3 adjourned at 12:30 o'clock
-3 A. M.)
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILIO)

I, BOBBY.J. DAVIS, Court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings
before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa
Fe, New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best ot
my knowledge, skill and ability.

= ST Ao alnleldn B o - .
IN WITNESS WHERECOF, I have affixed my hand and

notarial ss=al this 24th day cf May, 1966.

Notary Public - €ourt Repc<ter]
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Wolfcamp Wolfcamp
&
Pennsylvanian
Pipe & fittings 3,000 4, 000
Tank & Stairs 4,500 8, 500
Seperators & treators 12, 000 17, 000
! Well head 13, 000 22, 900
! ﬁ Tubing 13, 482 24, 500
Z Packers 2,000
5 Zasing _ 60, 000 125, 680
¢ Total 105, 982 204, 580
F“ i Perforating 2,500 4, 500
| Logging 4,000 4, 500
Treating 5, 500 10, 000
Cementing 4,800 9,400
Labor 1,500 2, 000
Rig, Footage & day work 200, 000 350, 000
Location & damages 5, 000 5, 000
Mad 65, VOO 100, 000 : s
Total 288, 300 485,400
Total of
two columns 393, 782 689, 98y
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